Mr. Shimon Peres 30.11.2012
President of the State of Israel

Office of the President

Jerusalem

Dear Mr. President,

RE: project of vital importance
I am an independent researcher, PhD, an Israeli citizen, currently a pensioner, 77. I apply to you with a
project vital for the destiny of civilization, for the destiny of the Jewish people, in particular. I apply to
you because you seem to be the only person in Israel with the wisdom and authority to support the
project.

The project is based on my life-long research in exact sciences and humanities and provides for the
establishing in Israel of AN INTERNATIONAL SCIENTIFIC CENTER aimed at reforming
modern science and education. At present there is a virtual prototype of that institution, my website,
The Reform Science Center (www.reformscience.org).

The urgency of such an institution is emphasized by the recent UN recognition of the Palestinian
statehood, which will most likely lead to a new most dangerous, irreconcilable confrontation. The only
way to settling the Israeli-Palestinian conflict is to turn Israel into a state for both peoples, the Jews and
Palestinians. But that conversion would require a radical reform of ideology of both societies and
therefore the reform of science and education. Thus, if the government of Israel is seriously concerned
in the security of the Jewish people, it should abandon its current Zionist dream and adopt the scientific
approach to the problem. Scientifically, Israel cannot be recognized as a Jewish state, which the
government insists on, just because it does not have recognizable geographical borders; such borders
would only appear for the one joint state. Besides, the joint state would be much more consistent with
the present geopolitical trend of globalization.

In this connection would you please take urgent measures to find a donor, in this super-rich country, for
me to establish and run the above scientific NGO; my first task would be to put the reform of science
on track and prepare younger researchers to substitute me when necessary. It should also be kept in
mind that the reform of science and education would be good in itself and elevate the moral. As to my
own conditions, I live now in a hostel controlled thoroughly by foreign agents and need an appropriate
accommodation for the mission. Please, find additional information on the matter enclosed.

Yours sincerely,

Igor Makarov, PhD

Independent Researcher

P.O. Box 461, Haifa 31003, Israel

Tel/fax: +972-4-822-1997; mobile: +972-547-856-170

E-mail: macgregory_steph@yahoo.com; info@reformscience.org

Enclosure: (1) my CV: http:/kvisit.com/SIZHRAQ);

(2) my recent photo: http:/kvisit.com/SSunAAQ;

(3) my original research, “A Theory of Ether, Particles and Atoms”: http://kvisit.com/S2uuZAQ);

(4) its abstract: http:/kvisit.com/ShZO9AQ);

(5) my recent work, “Reform of Modern Science. Politics. Economics”: http:/kvisit.com/So_rUAQ);
(6) my appeal to UNESCO, 1.01.2012: http:/kvisit.com/SzbfPAQ.
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